# **Dayton Square Country Club**

\*\* Pool News 2016 \*\*

Board Members
Kathleen Neeff, President
Tony Santos, Secretary
Bob Spitz, Treasurer
Donna Parrinello, Trustee

Weekend Dates of Operation
May 28<sup>th,</sup> 29<sup>th,</sup> 30<sup>th</sup>
June 4<sup>th,</sup> 5<sup>th,</sup> 11<sup>th,</sup> 12<sup>th,</sup> 18<sup>th,</sup> & 19<sup>th</sup>

Opens Daily
June 22<sup>nd</sup> through Sept 5<sup>th</sup>

Hours of Operation 11:30am till 8:30pm

### **Badges Must Be Worn!!**

There will be no exceptions to this rule. It is how we identify our residents from outside neighbors. You pay to be a member, they don't!!!!!! Please remember, badges are used year after year. There is a \$3.00 fee for lost or replacement badges. If your badge is broken or your child has turned 13 yrs. old, bring us the broken or outdated youth badge, and we will exchange it for a new one, at no charge. Badges are issued to new residents, or first time pool users, for free, with proper picture ID and proof of residence. Daily passes are \$5.00 each. Season passes are changed annually, \$20.00 for one, \$35.00 for two, \$50.00 for three, \$65.00 for four. \$80.00 for five, and \$95.00 for six, (the maximum.) As required, please bring us a picture photo for all family members 13 and older, with proof of residence. Only Residents, showing proper ID, can purchase Daily or Season passes, or party packages, No entry rules apply. See Marc for details.

# **Parties**

If you are considering a summer pool party, we have several party packages to choose from. No entry list rules apply. Please see Marc Lifland, the pool Supervisor, for details.

# **Here's What's Happening!!**

We are happy to have Candlewood Mgt and Marc Lifland back at the helm and overseeing our daily operations for season 2016.

Last fall, the parking lot & basketball court were repaved. The tennis court repairs are scheduled for spring. We'll be replacing the bathroom floors this spring along with some other improvements. The new LED security lights are superb! They have proven to be very cost effective, low maintenance, and cast extremely bright light. In conjunction with our surveillance system, we have minimized security breaches. Happily, there are no break-ins, thefts, or acts of vandalism, to report. The entire property, from tennis court to basketball court, from the sound wall to the road, the entire Clubhouse and parking lot, are all under full surveillance, 24/7. Please note the Clubhouse office is for the use of Candlewood staff and board members only. No unauthorized use is permitted. Also note that pets are strictly prohibited from the pool, tennis, and basketball court areas. No Exceptions!

Please ask your children to make use of the trash and recycling cans on site.

### **Special Events!!**

Please mark your calendars: <u>Family Night Swim</u> 7/15, we're open till 11:00pm. All ages are welcome. Rain date is 7/16.

Adult Night Swim 8/5, open till midnight, must be 21 and show ID. Please bring a dish & your own (non glass) beverages. Rain date is 8/6.

### **Annual Meeting**

We look forward to seeing you at the annual meeting, Thursday, May 12th at 7:00pm and located at the pool. Anyone interested in joining the board or volunteering to work on a committee please come to the meeting or call Kathy Neeff 732-274-1685.

# **No Entry List**

All the Association Presidents, or management companies, submit the names of Homeowners who are behind in their monthly maintenance fees. These fees fees must be paid in full and kept current, to obtain pool entry. Please note: it is not the responsibility of the Pool Board Members, Lifeguards or Badge Checkers, to question, dispute or resolve any issues you may have with your Association, regarding this matter. Please resolve any and all issues with your own Association's Board Members or Management Co. before bringing your family or guests to the pool. The hot weather will be here before you know it. Please avoid any embarrassment by taking care of any arrearage prior to coming to the pool.

# Please Be Aware

If your child isn't fully potty trained, or still experiences an occasional accident, a diaper is required for pools and must be worn!! Absolutely no exceptions!! If your child isn't feeling well, do not bring him/her to the pool. Each year we suffer numerous closures, due to bowel movements and vomiting. Please be considerate of other families by exercising precaution. NJ Law mandates the immediate closing, for up to 8 hours, for pools to be shocked & complete one filtration cycle, depending on the incident.

Follow Us on the Web: www.daytonsquarecc.com